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President’s Message… 

I hope this latest version of The Informer finds everyone in good health. Your 

board of directors has been busy since the last version of our Informer. We have 

had two financial meetings and board meetings over the last six months. During 

these meetings, we have discussed and approved multiple scholarship requests from 

our younger family members to help them to navigate their way with their 

continuing education requests. I am also happy to report that your 100 Club is 

doing well in today’s tough financial marketplace. With the guidance of Bill 

Vaculin and his team at Morgan Stanley, we are in a good position to respond in the 

future if a line-of-duty tragedy happens to one of our police officers or firefighters 

in our county.  

We were also able to put on our annual Winter Dinner on January 11th during one 

of the worst rain periods in our county’s history. Much improvising was made 

during the last week of our planning for this event due to the rains. This included 

moving the entire event from one building at the fairgrounds to another building 

due to substantial roof leaks at our normal building location. As most of you know 

who were able to attend, we struggled throughout the evening with our sound 

system and the acoustics in the larger building we moved to. We are hopeful that 

we have addressed this situation moving forward so everyone will be able to hear 

all of our guest speakers at our next event.     

On May 4, 2023 I was asked by our new Alameda County sheriff, Sheriff Sanchez, 

to speak at the annual Peace Officers’ Memorial Ceremony. This took place at the 

100 Club Memorial Wall at Lone Tree Cemetery in Hayward. This ceremony is 

widely attended by representatives from all of the law enforcement offices in our 

county. It was an honor to be asked to do this again on behalf of all of the members 

of our organization. I would like to thank all of our board members that attended 

this event with me to support our family members that were also in attendance. As 

always, it was a very solemn yet positive day for all that were there. If you haven’t 

had the opportunity yet to see this beautiful memorial which honors all of our fallen 

firefighter and peace officer heroes, I would highly encourage you to take the time 

to do so someday. 

Please make sure to mark Wednesday August 2, 2023 on your calendar for our 

annual 100 Club BBQ at the Alameda County Fairgrounds. (Additional information 

enclosed in this newsletter). This BBQ will take place in the front of the 

fairgrounds (where we had it last year). Chef Tony Macchiano and his BBQ Crew 

and your entire board of directors are looking forward to serving you another great 

meal and to putting on another nice evening for all of our family members and 

members.   

Until then, please keep all of our peace officers and firefighters in your thoughts 

and prayers as they go about their jobs to make the world a safer place for all of us. 

Ron Capilla - 100 Club President  

 

http://www.100clubalamedacounty.org/


   Family Members Report 
   By Patty Goodman – Family Member Liaison 

We are proud of our Family Member children and 

their accomplishments, especially with the 

circumstances they’re dealt. We are featuring 3 of 

our college graduates in this Informer, Ashton and 

Sara Lunger, daughters of Hayward Police Sergeant 

Scott Lunger, EOW 7/22/2015 and Michael Foley, 

son of ACSO Deputy Michael Foley, EOW 

2/23/2017. It is important for our general 

membership to see the impact of belonging to our 

Club and the good that it does.  

 

Ashton Lunger 

Hello everyone, my 

name is Ashton 

Lunger and I am the 

eldest daughter of 

fallen Sgt Scott 

Lunger of the 

Hayward Police 

Department, EOW 

7/22/2015. I attended 

the University of 

Nevada, Reno for my 

bachelor’s degree in Community Health Science and 

graduated in 2016. In 2018, I attended Carrington 

College to obtain my nursing degree. I have been 

working as a cardiac telemetry nurse at Renown 

Hospital in Reno since 2020. It has been a very 

challenging but rewarding few years to be a nurse, 

especially a new nurse, during a global pandemic. I 

am very grateful to have served my community 

during the pandemic and will continue to do so as 

we find our new normal. When we aren’t working, 

my boyfriend, Matt, and I along with our two dogs, 

Skye and Willow, spend our time adventuring 

around and exploring new places with our rooftop 

car tent.  

 

I would not be where I am today without the help of 

the 100 club. The support I received allowed me to 

focus on school during a time I wasn’t sure I could 

even finish school. I promised my dad and myself 

that I would one day become a nurse and it would 

not have been possible without the help I received 

from the 100 club. I wasn’t sure if nursing school 

would still be in the cards for me after my dad, and 

with the club's support I was able to complete this 

dream. I have even considered going back for my 

masters which seemed impossible after losing my 

dad. I cannot thank the 100 club enough for their 

support and encouragement over the years. I am 

forever grateful to the members of the club who 

allowed me to achieve what I have today.  

 

Sara Lunger  

Sara graduated in May with 

her Master’s Degree in 

Speech and Language 

Pathology from the 

University Of Texas Health 

Science Center in San 

Antonio.  

 

She will begin working as 

an SLP in the acute care 

unit at Renown Hospital in 

Reno where Ashton also works as an RN. 

 

We can’t thank the 100 club enough for their 

generous support in helping Sara achieve her 

education goals. The 100 club has stood beside the 

Lunger girls from the very first day of the tragic loss 

of their dad and our gratitude is immeasurable.  

 

Michael Foley  

Michael Foley was a freshman in college at Azusa 

Pacific University when his father, Deputy Michael 

Foley, ACSO; EOW 2/23/2017 died in the line of 

duty. The 100 Club provided college funds through 

his graduation in 2020.  Now in law school, Michael 

continues to receive our funds and, in his 

words, “sincerely thanks 

the Alameda 100 Club for 

their support all these 

years.”  Recently we 

received this update from 

Michael: 

I am living in San 

Francisco and entering 

my final year at Golden 

Gate University School of 

Law. I am spending this 

summer working as a Certified Law Student at the 

Alameda County District Attorney’s Office. At the 

District Attorney’s Office, I am able to gain real 

courtroom experience, such as arguing and writing 

motions. When I am not working, I enjoy exploring 

San Francisco and coming home to the East Bay to 

spend time with my family.  

Sara Lunger 

Michael Foley 

Ashton Lunger & Matt Escola 



Meet Your Board of Directors 
By Ron Capilla – 100 Club President 

 

Your 100 Club of Alameda County has a board of 

directors that consists of 30 members of your club 

who meet once a quarter to review the business of 

the club and to plan our annual events. To help our 

member’s better get to know our Board of Directors, 

we will be introducing a few of them to you in each 

episode of The Informer. Hopefully, you’ll get to 

know a little bit more about them and why they 

volunteer their time to support our mission. In this 

newsletter, we are proud to introduce you to Leon 

Mezzetti and Cynthia Birmingham.  

Leon “Lee” Mezzetti 

Lee originally got involved in The 100 Club through 

his father in 1978, 

making him currently a 

45th year member of our 

organization. During his 

term on the board of 

directors, he first served 

as the head of our By-

Laws committee. He has 

also served as Secretary, 

Treasurer, Vice President and then was elected the 

President of our club. Lee is now currently serving 

on our board of directors nominating committee. 

Lee’s most memorable experience on the board of 

directors was when he was president of our club had 

to visit the wife of a fallen police officer. Lee says: 

“We did this to pay our respects and to console her 

and her family.  We also informed the family of the 

monetary assistance that The 100 Club would be 

providing for them in the future. It was a sad day for 

all of us that were there that day, but it made me 

very proud to be a part of The 100 Club and to be 

representing all of the members of our club”.   

Hopefully, if you haven’t already, you’ll get the 

opportunity to meet Lee at our upcoming BBQ or 

one of the other club events. He is very 

approachable and would love to talk to you more in 

person about our organization.  

 

 

Cynthia Birmingham   

Cynthia first became a 

member of The 100 Club 

when her father Jack 

Smith, one of the original 

100 Club members, gave 

her a life membership in 

our organization as a 

birthday present. Eventually, she was nominated and 

confirmed as a board of director. At the time we had 

only two women on our board, Linda Kaufman and 

Mary Warren. They both took Cynthia under their 

wings, and with the help of all three of these ladies, 

we were able to better diversify our board and our 

organization to what it is today.  

Like Lee Mezzetti, Cynthia also knows all of the 

inner workings of The 100 Club. She came up 

through all of the chairs and has been the Secretary, 

Treasurer, Vice President and President.  She is now 

currently serving as the co-chair of our Summertime 

BBQ committee and is also serving on our board of 

directors nominating committee.  

As a practicing attorney, Cynthia worked in the law 

firm with her then-board member father Jack Smith, 

Judge John Purchio and current board member Bob 

Sakai during the early beginnings of our club. 

Because of this early knowledge of our club, 

Cynthia is still often called on today when we have 

a historical question about our clubs past.   

Cynthia’s most enduring memory on the board of 

directors was when we lost a firefighter in Alameda 

County. In Cynthia’s words:  

“At the time our club had a standing committee 

consisting of Rene Davidson, Mary King and 

whoever the president was at the time. When I was 

President, myself and Mary met with the family of 

the young fallen firefighter. It feels like yesterday 

that we sat with the family in their living room. It 

was Mary’s eloquent and empathetic explanation of 

our club and how we would always be there for the 

family that will last with me forever.”  

Like all members of our board, Cynthia has a strong 

desire to grow The 100 Club organically through 

word of mouth from our members. She would like 

to encourage all of the new board members and our  



Meet Your Board of Directors 

(Cont.)… 

100 Club membership at large to get involved in 

getting the word out about our organization and to 

try to recruit others to join our cause. As her father 

did with her, Cynthia is helping to grow our club 

generationally by getting her children involved in 

our club and our events.   

Thank you again Lee and Cynthia for all that you 

have done for The 100 Club in the past and for what 

you continue to do to this day!    

 

Donations in Honor and Memory… 
John Kerner in Memory of Matthew John Kerner – Love Mom, Dad Chris ~ John & Diana Ayala, Saundra Blank, 

Johanna Canaday, Mindy Leung, Susan Jandro, Cliff Olson, Stephen & Cheryl Vitelli, Ye Ye, Janice Ehlers, Everet 

& Barbara Keller, Nancy Kilby, Tony Lillak, Jerry Sartain, David & Lisa Wilhite, Brian Hanson, Chris, Diane, 

Brendan & Janeele (Stanaway) Jin in Memory of Matthew Kerner ~ Chris & Debbie Warren to the family of 

Matthew Kerner ~ Jacqueline Mattison, & Sally Zietzke in Memory of Don Mattison ~ Laurel Tremaine in Honor 

of Retired Sheriff Gregory Ahern for his many efforts to make the S.F. Bay Area a safe place for all to live, 

especially through his Urban Shield Program ~ Tempting Fate Wines in Memory of Officer William Seuis, OPD-

EOW 7/22/2004 ~ Kay Maloy in Memory of Michael Maloy, EOW 11/08/1999 ~ Linda Hoig in Memory of Dave 

Hoig ~ Dea Nelson on behalf of Sgt. JD Nelson ~ Dennis McLaughlin in honor of the ACSO Deputies who 

protected me for the last 26 years ~  Mary Langsdorf in Honor of Nathan & Noelma Carbino ~ Patty & Larry 

Goodman in Memory of John Emmett Fahey OFD ~ Robert McManus in Memory of The Alameda County First 

Responders Who Made The Supreme Sacrifice Protecting Their Communities ~ Jocelyn & Douglas Reyes in 

honor of Ellamae & Louis C. Reyes ~ Kelly Bowers in Honor of my dad, Robert Dutton, Retired Officer, Oakland 

Police Department ~ Marjorie Russell in Honor of the Lisa Granzella Family & the Ron Ivaldi Family 
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Are you interested in 100 Club logo apparel? 
 

Visit our Land’s End Store at https://business.landsend.com/store/100clubalamedacounty/  

Three easy steps to order: 1.) Select a category (Men, Women or Promotional Products) to start shopping    

2.) Click on an item, choose color, size and quantity. Click apply logo, select the 100 Club logo, logo location & 

apply logo. 3.) Click add to bag and proceed to check out! 

 

Thank you to our current 100 Angel contributors for 2023! 

 

Brent Anderson, James Ayala, Angela Backers, Nancy Baker, John Baker, Roy Ballard, Peter Ballew, Richard & 

Anne Bartalini, Paul Berlin, The Birmingham Family, Neil Blumenthal, Harold “Bosco” Boscovich, Kristina 

Brouhard – Peerless Coffee & Tea, Craig Bueno, Bob Byers, Christine Byers, Denise Cahalan, Can-Am Plumbing 

Inc., Otto Catrina, Bob Conner, Mark & Helen Crawford, Joe Dutra, Michael Fahey, Jerry Gamez, Jim Gill, Bob 

Glaze – Optimist Club of San Leandro, Larry & Patty Goodman, Crystal Graff, Kevin Hall, Michael Harnett, Paul 

and Kathi Helms, Linda Hoig, Joseph Hurley, Donna Jean Jay, Larry Johnston, Dave Jones, Darryl Karg, John 

Kerner, Anita “Bea” Kiley, Sharon Kitchen, Sandra Klemmer, Richard Knowles, Jim Lee, Lonetree Cemetery, 

Mindy Leung, Lucille Lorge, Louie Luzod, Kay Maloy, Paul G. Martin, Ralph Martin – PMA Services, James 

Martin, Kelly Martinez, Burnham Matthews, Bobby Mattos, Alec McCaig, Rose McCammon, Dennis McLaughlin, 

Robert McManus, Ronald Mize, Dwaine Montes, Mitch & Leslie Mueller, Grace Nash, Shirley Nelson, Oak View 

Group Hospitality, Patrick O'Brien, Thomas & Pamela Orloff, Tom & Lydia O'Sullivan, Mary Lynn Pelican, Peter 

Peterson, Greg Presnell, Craig Ragg, John Santos, Rob Santos, Gary & Phoebe Schwaegerle, Kenneth & Carole 

Scott, John Scott & Kevin Scott – Bay Area Contract Carpets, Brian Schott – AdMail Express Inc., Robert & Nita 

Scurria , John D. Sensiba, Capt. Christopher Sherry, Billie & Cliff Sherwood, John Speakman, Tony Sprague, 

Craig Steckler, Jim Summers, Keith Symons – State Roofing System, Anthony Tedeschi, Tempting Fate Wines, 

Dale Toussaint, Anthony Varni, Bill Wheeler - Black Tie Transportation, Dale & Kris Wright, Wayne Yeaw – 

Alpha Omega Print & Marketing, Greg Yoshii

Become an Angel today! 

Donate online at: https://www.100clubalamedacounty.org/Donate

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

2023 Angel Donation 

 
Yes, I would like to be a 100 Angel for 2023 by donating $250 (or more) in addition to my annual dues. 

 

Member Name: ____________________________________________________________________________ 

Donation Amount: ___________________________ 

Address: __________________________________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

*Please return this slip with your donation to:  

100 Club, 4900 Hopyard Road, Pleasanton, CA 94588  

or go online to: www.100clubalamedacounty.org to donate by credit card.   

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

https://business.landsend.com/store/100clubalamedacounty/
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Join us for the Annual Summer BBQ 

Wednesday, August 2, 2023 at 5:30 pm 

Alameda County Fairgrounds 

4501 Pleasanton Avenue, Pleasanton, CA 94566 

Bernal Greens Picnic Area 

Enter Gate 8 off of Valley Avenue 

ALL Members and any of your prospective members or Public Safety Guests Are Welcome! 

Advance reservations are required! 

Make your reservation online at: https://www.100clubalamedacounty.org/events   

No charge for members. Guest price $25 (Public Safety Officers and Prospective Members.) 

Event Registration Form 

Yes, count me/us in for the BBQ, I am a member in good standing! 

Member Name(s):______________________________________________________________ 

 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Please make a reservation for my Public Safety Guest(s)! (I am sending $25 each today or 

paying online) 

Name & Department of Public Safety Guest(s): ______________________________________ 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 

     Please make a reservation for my prospective member(s) – (*I am sending $25 each today or 

paying online) *Guest fee applied to membership when joining at the BBQ. 

Prospect Name(s):______________________________________________________________ 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

Pay online or make checks payable to “100 Club Alameda County”& mail to: 100 Club, 4900 

Hopyard Road, Suite 100, Pleasanton, CA 94588 

To make a reservation:  

Online: https://www.100clubalamedacounty.org/events 

By Email: christine@100clubalamedacounty.org  

By Phone: 510-818-0337 

By Mail: 100 Club, 4900 Hopyard Road, Suite 100, Pleasanton, CA 94588 

 
*Reservations needed by Noon on July 26, 2023* 

If you do not receive a confirmation within 48 hours, please call the Club office at 510-818-0337 

https://www.100clubalamedacounty.org/events
https://www.100clubalamedacounty.org/events
mailto:christine@100clubalamedacounty.org

